Stainton Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 29th OCTOBER 2018

Present: Cllr Gray and Cllr I Watkins.

Apologies: Cllr K Watkins and Cllr Brown.

In Attendance: Cllr Greenhalgh and Cllr Cannings and 1 member of the public.

Police Report:

Cllr Gray advised that no crimes had been reported in August, the Police and Crime Report received in September reported a burglary within the village. An invitation to the District Commander's quarterly meeting has been received, the meeting is scheduled for 21st November at 10am. Cllr Gray to attend.

Public Forum:

Mrs Gray advised that the paint on the telephone box is flaking and the door is rotting. The gates on the recreation field are being forced open by the grounds maintenance team which is causing damage to them. Cllr Gray advised that he would purchase the paint for the telephone box and see if the community payback team could carry out the work required.

Chairman's opening remarks and Declarations of Interest

Cllr Gray welcomed everyone to the meeting.

96/2018 Minutes of the last meeting held on Monday 24th September 2018.

Deferred

97/2018 Matters arising from the minutes.

Deferred

98/2018 Ward Councillor Report

Cllr Greenhalgh and Cannings attended the meeting to advise that they had met with the flood manager at DMBC to review the proposed housing development at Maltby. A topographical map of the site has been requested from RMBC the flood manager from DMBC has no concerns with the method used to calculate the flood risks. Cllr Gray advised that the stream is already up to full capacity, he is not convinced that the surface water from the development will not affect the village. Cllr Greenhalgh advised that he would arrange a meeting with the drainage department to discuss the concerns raised by Cllr Gray. Cllr Gray advised the Parish Council would also be writing to RMBC again to reiterate the concerns and that RMBC could be liable is flooding does occur.

99/2018 Planning Applications

None

100/2018 Highways and Footpaths

Cllr Gray advised that the trees on Holme Hall Lane should be cut back shortly. The Clerk advised that the missing road signs had been reported to DMBC.

101/2018 Remembrance Day Service

Cllr Gray advised that Cllr Brown had met with the vicar to discuss the Parish Council's involvement with the events. Cllr Gray advised that he would be attending the service arranged for 10.30am to lay a wreath on behalf of the Council

Stainton Parish Council

102/2018 Defibrillator

No updates.

103/2018 Village Hall Matters

No updates.

104/2018 Playing Field

Cllr Gray advised that the he had discussed the issue with gates being forced open with the maintenance team and they had assured him that this would not happen again.

105/2018 Wilsic

No updates

106/2018 Village Pond

Cllr Gray advised that the last cut of the season is due.

107/2018 Web Site

Cllr Gray advised that there are issues with transferring the information to the new website.

108/2018 Review of Council Policies

Deferred

109/2018 Finance

Council resolved to approved the following cheques for payment:

Online Payment: MF Gardening £60.00 – Paid 12th October

Online payment: S Youngman £174.80 Cheque 200226: HMRC £93.00

Council were provided with a copy of the latest bank statements.

Approval of 2nd Quarter Accounts: Deferred.

110/2018 Correspondence

DMBC: Details of the Local Plan. Stainton will not be affected by the review of green belt land.

DMBC: Details of a Parks and Open Spaces Workshop.

YLCA: Training schedule

Next Meeting: Monday 10th December 2018 at 7.30pm

There being no further business the meeting closed at 20:30